
  

 

 

 

News Release 

For Immediate Release 

Confirmed COVID-19 case at Meadowbank Mine 
 

Iqaluit, Nunavut (August 27, 2021) – Dr. Rosann Seviour, Nunavut’s Acting Chief 

Public Health Officer, today announced a positive case of COVID-19 at the 

Meadowbank, 110 km north of Baker Lake. 

 

“On August 24, we were informed of a presumptive positive case of COVID-19 at the 

Meadowbank, which was confirmed by the lab in Quebec on August 25,” said Dr. 

Seviour. “Contact tracing with the positive individual and associated contacts revealed 

possible exposure to one Nunavut worker who left the mine on August 21. The contact 

between the positive individual and the Nunavut resident is considered low risk, and the 

Nunavut resident is being followed by Public Health.” 

 

The positive individual and mine site contacts are isolating at Meadowbank. The 

Department of Health is assisting in the investigation and has temporarily suspended 

flights in and out of the site to provide time to complete contact tracing and testing.  

 

Anyone who develops COVID-19 symptoms is advised to call the COVID hotline at 1-

888-975-8601 between 10 a.m. and 6 p.m. EST or notify their community health centre 

right away by telephone to arrange testing. Please do not go to the health centre in 

person. 

 

COVID-19 vaccines are still available to all Nunavummiut aged 12 and older. Contact 

your health centre to make an appointment. Iqaluit Public Health takes vaccine walk-ins 

for Pfizer (ages 12 to 17) on Wednesdays from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and 1:15 p.m. to 

4:30 p.m. Walk-ins for Moderna (18 and older) are held Monday to Friday from 9:30 

a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and 1:15 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.   

 

For all the latest information on COVID-19 in Nunavut, go to: https://www.gov.nu.ca/ 
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ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᑦ ᑐᓴᒐᒃᓴᙳᖅᑎᑕᐅᔪᑦ ᐱᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑑᖓᓗᑎᒃ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ, ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ, www.gov.nu.ca.  

News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca.  
Tuhaqtaghat ittut Inuktitut, Qablunaatitut, Inuinnaqtun Uiviititullu talvani www.gov.nu.ca.  
Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 
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